
Route to Fruithuisje 39 – from July 1, 2024  
Due to the massive amount of through traffic trying to avoid the A2/A27 junction heading south, the 

Municipality of Vijfheerenlanden has implemented a restrictive measure during the evening rush 

hour. This means that from Monday to Friday, between 3:00 PM and 7:00 PM, Achthoven is not 

accessible from the Lexmond side for vehicles not originating from the municipality. You would then 

need to detour via the A27 – exit Meerkerk. Enforcement is done by a fixed camera. 

It may seem inconvenient and troublesome, but the effect is that the dyke is much calmer and safer. 

Fortunately, there is an exception for business owners and guests of the B&B. Therefore, there is a 

QR code with a confirmation code in the house, allowing you to request a day permit on the same 

day. 

To ensure that you can also approach the holiday home via the normal route, please pay attention to 

the following route description below. The change has been implemented in Google Maps as well as 

in some other navigation systems. In Google, even 24/7, so also outside of rush hours. Below is an 

image of the route from Google Maps that you should not take. The second image shows a route in 

Here Maps, which you can take with a day permit. 

The shortened route description is as follows: take exit Vianen from the A2 and follow the Bentz-Berg 

towards Lexmond. In the left-hand bend, take the provincial road to the right towards Lexmond and 

Meerkerk. After a few kilometers, take the Lexmond exit and immediately turn left into the village. At 

the end of the road, turn right at the T-junction and you will naturally drive up the dike towards 

Achthoven. After two kilometers, you will reach your destination. 

Hope you’ll have an excellent stay! 

Frans-Luuk & Elly Bouwers 

Achthoven 39, Lexmond 

  



Route Google Maps (whitout day permit): 

 

Route Here Maps (with day permit):

 


